

25 July. 2011

Dear Sir / Madam of The Global Compact Office

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the UN Global Compact is the annual preparation and posting of a Communication on Progress (COP) that comprises of a statement of continued support for the UN Global Compact, a description of practical actions with regard to the principles of the UN Global Compact, and a measurement of outcomes or expected outcomes.

We are finalizing our COP report since we are late in getting the approval of the executive. We will deliver the report as soon as we get the approval.

We hereby ask for an extension period in order to be able to post a COP that describes our company's efforts and progress to implement the principles of the UN Global Compact. Our new COP report will be posted on the UN Global Compact website by 25 September at the latest.

Sincerely yours,

木村紀子

Ms. Noriko Kimura

AEON Co., Ltd. SA8000 Group Corporate Citizenship Dept.

5-1, 1-Chome, Nakase, Mihama-ku, Chiba-city, Chiba-pref. Tel:043-212-6037 Fax:043-212-6790